
San José State University 

CoSS/Global Studies 

GLST 189, Global Experience, Fall 2024 

Course and Contact Information 
Instructor: Dr. Katherine Cushing 

Office Location: WSQ 118b 

Telephone: 408-924-6951 

Email: katherine.cushing@sjsu.edu 

Office Hours: 

-



(katherine.cushing@sjsu.edu) put GLST 189 and your full name in the subject line. Emails 
without this information may not receive a response. Please do not leave voicemails on my 
office phone – the quickest way to reach me and receive a quick response is via Canvas or 
email. 

  

Office Hour Appointments 

Please visit the the Environmental Studies Department Faculty Webpage 
(https://www.sjsu.edu/envs/about-us/faculty.php) to book an office hour appointment with Dr. 
Cushing. If you cannot meet with her during my scheduled days/times, then contact her via 
email for a different appointment time during regular business hours. Please provide her with a 

https://www.sjsu.edu/envs/about-us/faculty.php


Required Texts/Readings 

Textbook 

As needed depending on the program of study undertaken to meet the requirements of this 
course. Examples of books and information resources previous GLST 189 students have used 
include the following: 

  

Our Kids: The American Dream in Crisis by Robert Putnam (2016, Simon & Schuster) 

 “California Smarter Balance Test Results 2019” available: 
http://caaspp.edsource.org/?gclid=CjwKCAjw5p_8BRBUEiwAPpJO68IRrpNfXwMsVis_z
6p55KEofO6AihqAKKWUqNfScOmBduEyc7G85BoClRsQAvD_BwE 

 

http://caaspp.edsource.org/?gclid=CjwKCAjw5p_8BRBUEiwAPpJO68IRrpNfXwMsVis_z6p55KEofO6AihqAKKWUqNfScOmBduEyc7G85BoClRsQAvD_BwE
http://caaspp.edsource.org/?gclid=CjwKCAjw5p_8BRBUEiwAPpJO68IRrpNfXwMsVis_z6p55KEofO6AihqAKKWUqNfScOmBduEyc7G85BoClRsQAvD_BwE
http://caaspp.edsource.org/?gclid=CjwKCAjw5p_8BRBUEiwAPpJO68IRrpNfXwMsVis_z6p55KEofO6AihqAKKWUqNfScOmBduEyc7G85BoClRsQAvD_BwE
http://caaspp.edsource.org/?gclid=CjwKCAjw5p_8BRBUEiwAPpJO68IRrpNfXwMsVis_z6p55KEofO6AihqAKKWUqNfScOmBduEyc7G85BoClRsQAvD_BwE
https://doi.org/10.1371/journal.pmed.1002437
https://doi.org/10.1371/journal.pmed.1002437
https://www.eeoc.gov/special-report/diversity-high-tech


Global Studies advisor will develop a course plan that includes requirements, 
assignments, and schedule. 

  

Grading Policy 
This is a CR/NC course. Students have several options for completing the requirements for this 
course. Course requirements and assignments will be determined according to the program of 
study, internship, or other activity undertaken by the student. 

Classroom Protocol 
Students have several options for completing the requirements for this course. Course 
requirements and assignments will be determined according to the program of study, internship, 
or other activity undertaken by the student. 

University Policies 
Per University Policy S16-9 (http://www.sjsu.edu/senate/docs/S16-9.pdf), relevant university 
policy concerning all courses, such as student responsibilities, academic integrity, 
accommodations, dropping and adding, consent for recording of class, etc. and available 
student services (e.g. learning assistance, counseling, and other resources) are listed on 
Syllabus Information web page (http://www.sjsu.edu/gup/syllabusinfo), which is hosted by the 



Your commitment, as a student, to learning is evidenced by your enrollment at San Jose State 
University.  The University Academic Integrity Policy S07-2 at 
http://www.sjsu.edu/senate/docs/S07-2.pdf requires you to be honest in all your academic 
course work. Faculty members are required to report all infractions to the office of Student 
Conduct and Ethical Development. The Student Conduct and Ethical Development website is 
available at http://www.sjsu.edu/studentconduct/. 

Campus Policy in Compliance with the American Disabilities Act 

If you need course adaptations or accommodations because of a disability, or if you need to 



2 Identify topic of study and learning goals 

3 Independent study 
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